
 
November 14, 2013 

 
Docket No. 03004545 License No. 19-08330-02 
 
Col. L. Andrew Huff 
Director 
Uniformed Services University of the Health Sciences 
Armed Forces Radiobiological Research Institute 
8901 Wisconsin Avenue 
Bethesda, MD  20899-5603 
 
SUBJECT: ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF LICENSEE NOTIFICATION OF POTENTIAL 

VIOLATIONS, UNIFORMED SERVICES UNIVERSITY OF THE HEALTH 
SCIENCES, ARMED FORCES RADIOBIOLOGICAL RESEARCH INSTITUTE 

 
Dear Col. Huff: 
 
On July 8, 2013, we received your letter dated June 7, 2013, informing the NRC of two potential 
violations, one associated with 10 CFR 20.1902(e) and the other associated with License 
Condition 27.  You determined that a room that contained approximately 7.15 grams of total 
Uranium in 40 ounces of solution had its posting removed.  You also determined that a 
refrigerator had been removed from the same room without performing a required survey.  This 
survey is required by procedure and thus by item 6.f. of your application dated June 28, 2004.  
You informed us of your corrective actions and the action to prevent reoccurrence.  We have 
reviewed the letter and determined that we will further evaluate the two potential violations and 
your corrective actions during the next routine inspection. 
 
Your cooperation is appreciated. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
Original signed by Judith A. Joustra 
 
Judith A. Joustra, Chief 
Commercial and R&D Branch 
Division of Nuclear Materials Safety 

 
cc: 
Anna M. J. Teachout, Radiation Safety Officer 
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